

## INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

June 10, 2021

The Honorable Greg Steube United States House of Representatives 2457 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Steube:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, I am proud to endorse your thoughtful legislation, **HR 355**, the **"Illegal Alien NICS Alert Act"**.

This common sense Bill provides that the relevant law enforcement agencies are notified when an illegal alien is attempting to purchase a firearm. The saddest aspect of this Bill is that it is even necessary.

Our Legislative Director, Dennis Slocumb, <u>dslocumb@iupa.org</u>, looks forward to working with you and your staff to see this Bill signed into law.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President